
Brief History of Center for Health Outcomes, Policy and Evaluation Studies (HOPES) 

(Original Document for Creation of a Center for Health Care Policy and Research in the State of Ohio attached) 

Center currently resides in the College of Public Health; has continuing funds of $163,265 (amount 
transferred from Office of Health Sciences). Current financial summary attached. 

 

Date  Comments 
1994 HOPES established in the Office of Health Sciences (4 

interdisciplinary programs were created); Dev Pathak 
named Center Director; continuing funds were provided 
through the Academic Enrichment initiative and an 
endowment was established 
 

Renee Watts served as 
Admin Assoc for a few 
years until Summer 2006 

Dec. 2003 Council on Academic Affairs approved changing the 
reporting line from the Senior VP for Health Sciences to 
the Dean of the School of Public Health 
 

 

April 2004 OSU Board of Trustees approved reporting line change 
for HOPES to the School of Public Health 
 

 

Spring 2004 Office of Health Sciences transferred continuing funding 
for HOPES ($163,264) and other cash funding steams. 
 

 

2004/2005 Hal Arkes, member of HOPES, served as Interim Director 
 

D. Pathak retired 

October 2005 Mary Ellen Wewers, Associate Dean of Research and 
Faculty Development in the College of Public Health, 
named Interim Director 
 

H. Arkes retired 

May 2006 Al Dembe recruited to OSU to serve as Director and 
Chair of HSMP 
 

 

June 2010 Tom Wickizer appointed as Director 
 

 

August 2012 Al Dembe reappointed as Director Tom Wickizer appointed as 
Chair of HSMP 
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